

[image: http://tbn0.google.com/images?q=tbn:VhG0Tlx7lGsrTM:http://gocek.org/christiansymbols/images/petersym.gif]                                                                        
         SALESBURY PARISH COUNCIL
       

Chairman:  Cllr M Wood                      Clerk: L Lund  5 Hollowhead Close Wilpshire 
Tel:  07756 091554                              website: https://www.salesburypc.org.uk 
 Proceedings at the Annual Meeting of Electors 20 May 2024
Present:  Cllrs M Wood, Cllr T Westwell, County Cllr A Schofield, Clerk – L Lund and 8 members of the electorate
The meeting opened at 6.35pm and the Chairman of Salesbury PC, Cllr Wood welcomed everyone to the meeting.  He explained that this is the Annual Meeting of Electors and although the parish council hosted the meeting it was for the electors of the parish to bring forward and discuss any items of concern etc to and with the parish council.
1/24          Apologies for absence
	
	Apologies were received from Cllrs J Westwell, C Booth and M Howells 

2/24	Chairman’s report

· Cllr Graham Henderson resigned from the parish council last July and the vacancy was filled by Maggy Howells and she was elected as Vice Chairman of the Council at the September 2023 meeting.
· Lengthsman – the PC had recently awarded a temporary contract to 31 May 2024 to Mr Bell and works that have been done include cutting back the vegetation on the A59, Bridleway and Lovely Hall Lane, clearing the culverts which were blocked and causing a flooding problem and other works in order to keep the parish tidy 
· Bridlepath to Cricket Club – stones will be placed along the bridlepath to the Cricket Club in an attempt to protect the common land from being damaged by people parking on there
· SPIDS – project is ongoing and at present the PC are waiting for LCC to assess lamp posts for suitability to attach a back plate in order to place the SPID.  SPIDS tell drivers how fast they are going and also give information on how many cars this information can be passed on to the relevant authorities. Cllr Schofield mentioned the SPiD locations at Clayton Le Dale and informed the meeting that they are left for 8 days at a time. The collected data can go to LCC but it goes to the Police and can guide them re patrolling the area.  It records speed from 300 yards away and won’t show less than 25 or more than 40 mph – it doesn’t record number plates.
· Planters – 2 have been removed from Hazel Moor as they were not being tendered to and one has been removed opposite the YU so it would not block drivers views when turning
· Xmas Trees – again provided by the PC although the Hazel Moor location was changed in favour of the location near to the school
· CCTV – money was put to one side to increase the capacity at the school due to anti social behaviour.  The CCTV would have night vision and there would be an ANPR camera. This will be put into the current system at the school
· Tommys – are placed around the Parish annually
· Warning Sign – placed on the bridlepath near to Pennine Cottage to warn drivers of the dangerous exit onto the A59
· Lecturn – placed on Hazel Moor showing the wild flowers.  Thanks to Cllrs Booth and Howells for sorting this out.
· Deer Warning sign – the parish council had a request recently from  parishioner asking if a warning sign could be placed on Lovely Hall Lane .  LCC would not supply a sign and said that drivers should be aware of wild life in Rural areas
· Defib – has been deployed twice but not used.  It is located at the YU on the outside wall
· Waymarker policy – recently adopted by the PC
· PC Surgeries – the last one was held on 4 May and on the same day as the litter pick which proved to be successful
· Lovely Hall Path – is on the next agenda
· Newsletter – produced annually and well received.  Subject to Council approval this years will go out in the Autumn
· Grit Bin – Park Row this was brought up following the Annual Survey and the Council agreed to purchase one


3/24	To approve the minutes of the Annual Meeting of Electors held on 15 May 2023 and any updates.

	The minutes were proposed and approved by two electors present at the meeting held on 25 May 2023

4/24	Any business brought to the meeting by the Electors of Salesbury/Copster Green.

The following items were brought to the meeting:

1. Comments from the PC to planning application consultations – does the PC have a policy/procedure for looking at the applications prior to submitting the comments?
No policy/procedure at present but will have it as an agenda item on the PC September meeting

2. Warning Sign – Deer – Cllr Schofield said if there was evidence of any other warning signs elsewhere he will put it forward to LCC

3. De Fib Courses – will there be anymore? If there is a need then the item will be put on the PC September agenda 

4. Annual Survey – any update?  The Chairman said that the results/comments are being looked at and there was a need to prioritise what the PC could do.  The item was on the PC Agenda

5. Lovely Hall Lane – traffic issue particularly at term time and weekends. During the past 12 months there has been an increase in vehicles. It is believed that a number of residents have contacted LCC about the problems including people on the school car park not adhering to the one way system.  As an example 3 Fire Engines tried to go down Lovely Hall Lane and had to reverse back and go onto Ribchester Road. Cllr Schofield said that the car park wasn’t the schools but that they have responsibilities for it. The signage isn’t consistent in regards to the one way system and this is the Schools responsibility.  Cllr Wood said that from a PC point of view it would discuss at its next PC meeting liaising with RVBC and the School to make the signage consistent by taking down one of the signs.  Next PC Agenda

6. Rumour that they are enlarging the School – has the PC heard anything?  No

7. Lovely Hall Lane – grass cuttings were being put on the green in Salesbury – this could be reported on the Love Clean Streets site. Cllr Wood added that parishioners should look out for surgeries and come along were any issues could be discussed.  Next surgery will be on the PC September Agenda

8. Hazel Moor – the path is being cut wider and wider -  PC could take this up with RVBC.  September PC agenda 
Cllr Wood thanked everyone for their contributions and for taking the time to attend.
The meeting closed at 7.30pm.
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